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BRENT VALLEY GOLF CLUB 

NEWSLETTER
WINTER 2010

Founded 1909. Church Road, Hanwell, London W7 3BE, Tel: 020 85674230; www.bvgc.org  
President: MJ Murphy; Men’s Captain: Dave Flynn; Ladies Captain: Kathleen Maloney; Newsletter Editor: Richard Gray

In this year’s Eng-
land v Ireland v 
The Rest of the 
World match, the 
favourites, Ire-
land, took the 
competition at a 
stroll. The Ireland 
team boasted 
strength in depth 
as family trees 
were dusted off as 
evidence for play-
ers’ eligibility to pull on the emerald green 
sweater. Calls from the losing players for a 
prize for the best Plastic Paddy went un-
heeded - sour grapes, some would say. 
We’ve all got a bit of Irish in us, others 
would say. 
More than ever our club, like London it-
self, offers a kaleidoscope of nationalities. 

The Rest of the 
World fielded 
representatives 
from Scotland, 
Wales, New Zea-
land, Zimbabwe, 
South Africa, 
Bermuda, Ja-
maica, Italy, 
Greece, Sri Lanka 
and, of course, 
the United States.  
The England 

team struggled to fill their quota of play-
ers, leaving captain Paul Shanahan (surely 
he could ’ve been in the Ireland team?) to 
grumble, “we’re a minority in our own 
country”. It was little wonder then that 
Ireland came through the victors, with 572 
points, followed by England on 526 and 
RoW with 507.

IRELAND RULES THE WORLD!
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TROUSER SOCK TUCK-
ING: IS IT OK?
October brought the first heavy showers of the 
Autumn and it signaled a traditional change of 
attire amongst Brent Valley’s golfers. A last 
rummage of our shorts’ pockets for stray mark-
ers and tee pegs before going into the summer 
draw, and in their place... the (perhaps slightly 
too) long trousers. Still a couple of months yet 
before the leg-ins, but the heavy rains and ac-
companying mud bring a vexed question: should 
I tuck my trousers in my socks? Various courses, 
including our westerly neighbours, will tut-tut 
and possibly refuse to take a green fee. Brent 
Valley has no such compunctions, thank good-

ness. But 
does it make 
us look like 
a farmer 
going to 
feed the 
cows? We 
leave our 
readers to 
make up 
their own 
minds based 
on the pic-
ture to the 
left 
(thanks to 
Richard 
Gray).

CORRECTION
In the last newsletter we 
incorrectly stated that 
Larry Weill won the 
2010 Poker final. This 
was incorrect. The win-
ner was in fact Alan 
Niel. The Newsletter 
apologies unreservedly 
for its error and offers its 
belated congratulations 
to Alan (pictured left 
during the final - we’re 
glad to say he saw the 
funny side of it).

Jane Charlwood has prepared a 2-part members 
pack that will soon be distributed to prospective 
and new members. The first part will provide 
essential information to those people consider-
ing joining and the second part will be aimed at 
new members, providing them with information 
about competitions, course rules and etiquette. 

NEW INFO PACK 
FOR NEW MEMBERS

ANNUAL DINNER DANCE
The Brent Valley annual dinner dance, 
which is usually held at the beginning of 
the year, will be held later in the year, to 
coincide with the change in the timing of 
the handover of captaincies this year. 

VAT INCREASE
Following the government’s increase in 
VAT from 17.5% to 20% from January 1 
this year, prices in the club bar will regret-
tably also increase. Most drink prices will 
rise by around 10p.
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Mo-vember arrived at Brent 
Valley last November. A char-
ity campaign to raise funds for 
research into men’s health is-
sues (most notably prostate 
cancer), participants grow 
moustaches for the duration of 
the month. Various Brent Val-
ley members (just the men 
members) took part in this 
year’s campaign raising over 

£400 for the 
charity.
Tom Murray, who 
organised the 
event, was in the 
strange position 
of having to 
shave his usual 
moustache off 
before starting 
the month. The  
ceremonial shav-
ing was effected 
by President MJ 
Murphy and 
Frankie Burke. A 
practiced mous-
tache grower, 
Tom had pro-
duced a thick 
brush before the 
first week was 
even out, while 

others struggled 
to produce any-
thing worthy of the 
name. The month cul-
minated in the award 
for the finest mous-
tache, which went to 
Steve Cannon, for a 
quite magnificent 
Hound of the Basker-
ville’s affair. Rick Har-
vey’s Mexican-inspired 
moustache gave him an 
even greater air of a 
bandit than normal and 
came a close second.

MO-VEMBER AT BRENT VALLEY

Rick Harvey sporting the classic Mexican 
bandit moustache and the very rarely seen 
1986 Luton Town third strip

Moustache of the month: Steve Can-
non with a magnificent House of the 
Baskervi$es affair

Top: Tom Murray 
goes under the knife, 
assisted by Captain, 
Dave Flynn, Mick 
Hynes and President 
MJ Murphy.  Mid-
dle right: Richard 
Gray’s hairy lip
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What’s the link between Peter Adams (our 
recently-joined member from Horsenden Hill), 
the 15th tee at Brent Valley, the Chiswick High 
Road and the famous painter Hogarth? Give up? 
The answer is long and complicated, so pay at-
tention. 
There is a statue of the famous 19th century 
Chiswick-based painter William Hogarth on the 
Chiswick High Road (pictured below with Pe-
ter), not far from Turnham Green tube. A local 
of Chiswick (his house is very near the aptly-
named Hogarth roundabout), Hogarth painted 
bawdy scenes of London life in the 18th century 
- though no paintings of golf unfortunately. The 
statue was created by a sculptor called Jim 
Mathieson  in 2000.

There are two links between the statue and 
Brent Valley golf course.  The first is that Mathi-
eson used a studio located behind the 15th tee 
and 16th green on Brent Valley (see picture top 
right).
The second is that Peter Adams modeled for the 
statue of Hogarth. Peter says that one day back 
in 1997 he was walking across the golf course 

when he was accosted by the sculptor who was 
struck by Peter’s likeness to the famous painter 
Hogarth. There and then the sculptor asked Pe-
ter if he would model for him, offering £50 per 

hour.  Although slightly wary of being proposi-
tioned in this way by a complete stranger on the 
golf course, Peter agreed and went to the first of 
five modeling sessions for the sculpture of Ho-
garth. The sculptor had quite a taste for Ten-
nants Super and part of the modeling deal for 
Peter was free beer throughout the sessions. 
Mathieson was mainly interested in Peter’s legs 
and arms and although they have bulked out a 
bit since then, he can still see a likeness in the 
legs of the statue on Chiswick High Road. 
Since then Peter’s modeling career has been a bit 
quiet, though he is open to offers.

THE CURIOUS TALE OF THE STATUE, THE 
ARTIST AND BRENT VALLEY

The sculptor at work: Jim Mathieson inside the studio 
where much Tennants Super was consumed
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NAME-THAT-

BRENT-
VALLEY- 
MEMBER-
IN-THEIR-

YOUNGER 

DAYS!

In 1942.... ... in 2010

And the answer to 
the last newsletter’s 
WITBVMITYD 
competition is... of 
course... our very 
own social secre-
tary, Steve Cannon. 
(The clue about 
being sociable in 
the playground gave 
it away really). Yes, 
we told you it was 
easier than the pre-
vious two, and a lot 
of people guessed 
right. The hair has 
gone, but the same 
unmistakable smile 
has lasted Steve a 
life-time. 

Our volunteer in this newsletter believes this 
photo of himself to be one of the easier so far 
in the series. So we will keep the clues to a 
minimum. The photo is presented in a very 
fetching glass and brass case of the type that 
was very fashionable in the 1920s. So, if the 
lad were, say, 10 in 1929, that would make him, 
what, 92 today. So that rules out about 50% of 
the membership. The photo is sepia, which 
could place it somewhat earlier, possibly in 
the 1890s. These cases often included a lock 
of the young subject’s hair: but does he have 
any of that same hair left today? The photog-
rapher’s instruction to this young lad was 

probably “look up here, boy, at this interesting 
thing to my right” as he clicked his fingers 
trying to distract his gaze to the right of the 
camera to produce a natural pose. These days 
his gaze might more often be distracted by his 
ball flying off the first tee high to the right. As 
usual, a free lifetime Newsletter subscription 
goes to the successful identifier of this Brent 
Valley member in his younger days.

No. 4
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Wadsworth Cup Competition (14/9/10)
This is a one-off annual seniors competition be-
tween five clubs – Abbeymoor, Brent Valley, 
Hazlewood, Horton Park & Thames Ditton & 
Esher and was started in 2003 by Malcolm Wad-
sworth as a way of getting local clubs and their 
players to get to know one another whilst com-
peting for the Wadsworth Cup.
This year’s hosts were Thames Ditton and Esher 
Golf Club, located down a slip road off the Scilly 
Isles on the A309 and difficult to find unless 
you’ve played there before (as a number of us 
found out)!

The TD&E GC is a nine-hole course with the 
first nine being played off yellow tees and the 
second nine off red tees.   And what a course - 
fairways like the surface of the moon and rough 
that has never seen the likes of a lawnmower!   
Miss the fairway and 1 out of 9 balls are never 
seen again.   Plus, two major roads running 
through the course had to be navigated and 
crossed time and time again to reach the various 
tees.
It was against this backdrop that four teams of 
two from each club set off on a shotgun start to 
play a four ball, better ball Stableford competi-
tion.
Needless to say, we were all outclassed by our 
hosts who scored a total of 137 points.   Second, 
Horton Park with 123; Abbeymoor third with 
122; Hazlewood 115; and BVGC 107 points.

BVGC teams comprised Ron Dyer/Alan Niel; 
Rick Harvey/Kathy Maloney; Richard Roberts/
Keith Hall and Pat Rodrigues/Andy Lambe.
The presence of Kathy in the BVGC team 
caused something of a stir – she was the first lady 
ever to participate and there are no ladies tees 
on the course!   The organisers compromised 
with a meagre plus four on Kathy’s handicap.   
Shame!
Finally, as matter of record, Keith checked the 
distance counter on his trolley on return to the 
clubhouse where it was found to be registering 
9,200 yards!

Match v West Middlesex Seniors (22/9/10)
Having lost our away game earlier in the year 
against West Middlesex 5 games to 1 there was 
and air of apprehension in the clubhouse before 
the start of the return home game.   The weather 
was forecast to be the hottest and last of its kind 
this year, so no excuses as far as that was con-
cerned.   Final score: a win to BVGC Seniors – 3 
games won, 2 lost and one halved.  Particular 
congratulations go to Pat Rodrigues and Andy 
Lambe who, in temperatures of 25°C plus, fin-
ished 1-up against a pair of very strong oppo-
nents.   Well done all!

Airlinks Seniors Open (30/9/10)
This was the day for the so-called Airlinks Sen-
iors Open when on previous occasions, some 80-
odd players from a variety of local clubs partici-
pated.   Only half the previous number of players 
turned up for this year’s event which comprised 
largely those from Airlinks itself and the rest 
Brent Valley Seniors!
There have always been rumblings about the 
handicaps of players from other clubs and Air-
links was no exception.   However, despite the 
home team winning all the prizes, a great day 
was had by all in perfect weather conditions.

Away Day, Wexham Park (6/10/10)
Past away days at Wexham always seem to have 
taken place under extreme conditions of heavy 
rain over a very sodden course.   The 31 of us 
turning up on the day (two didn’t trouble to get 

SENIORS

Esher Golf Club: difficult to find and like playing on 
the moon
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out of bed!) really thought the day was going to 
be the same thing all over again.
We teed off in soaking rain, the course was 
soaked and so were we.   Then to everyone’s 
amazement the clouds dispersed the sun came 

out, a fair wind dried a lot of the course and the 
rest of the day was absolutely superb!
As is usual for these seniors away days, prizes 
were in abundance with Rick Harvey winning 
the competition overall with 38 points, Richard 
Roberts second with 37 points and Ken Elstone 
third with 36 points.   Ladies’ winner was Carol 
Manners with 30 points.   Other prizes were 
awarded for 3rd to 8th in the main competition, 
1st and 2nd in the 70+ age group, 1st and 2nd prizes 
for guests and the usual nearest the pin(s) and 
longest drive.   In the true tradition of BVGC 
seniors’ away days, all competitors received con-
solation prizes of various items of golfing para-
phernalia, chocolates and biscuits.

A great day for all of us and well done the win-
ners!

BVGC Seniors vs Air Links Seniors
This friendly annual competition was started in 
2004 when Brent Valley Seniors won that year, 
followed by a win by our opponents in 2005 and 
back to Brent Valley Seniors in 2006.   Air Links 
won again in 2007 & 2008 but lost again in 
2009.
The first of this year’s matches away at Air 
Links, took place on Thursday 21st October – a 
cold and frosty morning with enormous diffi-
culty initially, at least, finding balls on the fair-
way (even worse in the rough) and putting on 
the greens.   Much to our surprise, however, the 
sun came out early on and we finished the day in 
brilliant sunshine.  Playing a full handicap, Sta-
bleford competition, BVGC came in with an 
aggregate score of 349 points against Air Links’ 
326.   Regretfully, one Air Links player had 
walked off before scoring any points or complet-
ing his round which meant that our ‘win’ was 
somewhat ‘hollow’.

The return match took place at Brent Valley on 
Wednesday 27th October with an Air Links team 
very much determined to make up the difference 
from their away loss the previous week.   In the 
event, Brent Valley Seniors not only held their 
position but increased their lead by a further 21 
points scoring 373 to Airlinks 352!   The challenge 
cup remains with Brent Valley Seniors for yet 
another year!   Congratulations to all those sen-
iors who participated!

A Magical Evening
Friday 26th November, the day for BVGC Sen-
iors awards dinner was held at Ealing Golf Club 
on a cold wintry evening and what a magical 
evening it turned out to be.  With a total of 72 
paying guests this was truly a record attendance.   
Any concerns about the ability of the venue to 
cope with such high numbers were soon forgot-
ten as Members and their guests sat down to 
beautifully arranged tables sporting white and 
green table cloths, vases of white roses, specially 
prepared BVGC themed menus and individual 
gifts for all.  Outgoing seniors’ captain, Keith 
Hall, during his inauguration 12 months previ-
ously, promised to try to bring a touch of magic 
to the club and on this evening, that is precisely 
what he did.

Seniors Away Day at Wexham Park
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Whilst taking it in turns to queue for the 
carvery, waiting guests were entertained by 
Keith’s friend Russell Levinson, magician ex-
traordinaire who produced and disappeared vari-
ous objects before their very eyes much to eve-
ryone’s amazement!  Discussions around ‘how 
did he do it?’ continued throughout the evening 
and were still the topic of conversation two days 
later at Sunday’s club meeting! By all accounts 

everyone had a very enjoyable evening - brilliant 
organisation, good food, high spirits all round!
Before introducing Alan Niel as next year’s cap-
tain Keith undertook the role of outgoing sen-
iors’ captain by presenting awards to 2010 win-
ners of the Medal (Van de Velde Trophy - Matty 
Carthy); Stableford (Seniors Challenge Cup), Bo-
gey (Denis Burke Cup) and the Order of Merit – 
all won by Billy Kearney.   Well done both play-
ers!

Seniors captain, Keith Ha$, loads Bi$y Kearney with 
various trophies, including the 2010 Order of Merit 

Annual seniors dinner at Ealing Golf Club: a magical 
evening!
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We joined Wikipedia last 
year, now Brent Valley Golf 
Club has its own Facebook 
group page! If Brent Valley 
gets much more with the 
times, we will have to take 
out insurance! The group 
currently has 11 members 
though this figure will no 
doubt increase as  
For those of our older mem-
bers who are not yet familiar 
with Facebook, it’s a website 
where members can put up 
news, photos, announce-
ments, job offers, funny sto-
ries, etc. for other group 
members. It’s all the rage at 
the moment. To become a 
member, simply go to the 
facebook website and sign 
up. It’s absolutely free. If 
you’re already on Facebook, 
why not join the group?

BRENT VALLEY ON FACEBOOK

Quizmaster Tom Murray at a recent 
quiz evening. Tom is one of the new 
Brent Va$ey Facebook page’s most ac-
tive contributors.

Facts 
about 
Facebook
• Face-

book has 
over 350 
million active users

• Many golf clubs have 
Facebook pages, includ-
ing The Belfry, West 
Middlesex and Ealing.

• 2.5 billion pictures are 
uploaded to Facebook 
each month

• The average Facebook 
user spends more than 55 
minutes per day on the 
site.

• The 25-year old founder 
of Facebook, Mark Zuck-
erberg, is the world’s 
youngest billionaire.
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BRENTSIDE GOLF SOCIETY

The Brentside’s September outing included the annual 
showdown against Brent Valley’s other resident society, 
The Phoenix, for the Alan Moore Trophy. After a depress-
ing run of 6 successive defeats since the event was revived 
in 2004, the Brentside finally produced a victory by a 
comfortable margin of 19 points. 
The 2010 Order of Merit was clinched by John Antunes 
when he won the November competition, pipping Matty 
Carthy by one point and Jamie Lea by two. 

The final of the Society Doubles competition was 
also played in December, with victory on the 18th hole 
for Joe Horvath and Steve Cannon over Martin Bren-
nan and Brian Lennox.
The Christmas scramble fell victim to the snow once 
again, but was rescheduled for January 2, when the 
gods smiled down and blessed the Brentside with ex-
cellent weather, as the stir-crazy golfers of the Brent-
side and Brent Valley took to the fairways with New 
Year’s zeal. 
And in the first outing of 2011, the new captain, Peter 
Hyde, presented the highly prized Blue Nun trophy to 
Tom Murray for generally outstanding achievements 
during the year (pictured right), amongst which were 
two marathons and the Mo-vember campaign. 
Brentside Outing Results
September: 1. Noel Rutherford; 2. Kevin Keenan; 3. 
John Antunes
October: 1. Steve Cannon; 2. MJ Murphy; 3. Dave 
Flynn; Guest winner: Scott Lea
November: 1. John Antunes; 2. Graeme Tollitt; 3. Jamie Lea; Guest winner: Mike Davis.

Winner of the Brentside 2010 Order of Merit, John An-
tunes, enjoys a celebratory fag

In the long grass: Mick Hynes  fires out of the 
rough on the 6th during the Brentside scramble. 
Below: New Brentside captain presents the 
highly coveted Blue Nun trophy to Tom Murray.
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The results from the last three 
Phoenix outings are:  
October: 1st Joe Horvath; 2nd 
Calum Weill; 3rd Geoff Quan-
tock; Ladies: Helen Weill

November: 1st Tom Murray; 
2nd Noel Rutherford; 3rd Jamie 
Lea; Ladies: Kathy Maloney

December: 1st James Craven; 
2nd Steve Cannon; 3rd Frank 
Burke; Ladies: Kathy Maloney

Winner of the 2010 Phoenix 
Order of Merit was Joe Hor-
vath.

Many thanks to our outgoing 
Captain ,Jack Farrugia (pic-
tured right), who has done a 
great job for the last 2 years. 
Welcome and good luck for the 
next 2 years to our incoming 
Captain, Larry Weill. The an-
nual Phoenix away day has been 
set for June 11. 

PLAYING OUT OF TURN
What happens if my ba$ is nearer the hole than 
another player’s and I play it before him? 
While there is a set order of playing balls, there 
is no penalty for playing out of turn.
What about if I’m playing in a competition with a 
+iend and he is doing quite we$ and I’m not and 
although his ba$ is further +om the hole, we decide 
that I wi$ play first in order to give him an idea of 
how the ba$ lands on the green. Is that OK?
Most certainly not. If the committee decides 
you’ve agreed to play out of turn to give one of 
you an advantage, you’re both 
DISQUALIFIED!

Yikes! But speaking of what order you’re supposed to 
play in, do handicaps get taken into account when 
you’re deciding who has the honour?
No, the gross scores from the previous hole are 
used (not handicap-adjusted ones) for the 
determination of the honour. 
And is there a penalty if you get this wrong? No, as 
with the order of play during the playing of a 
hole, there’s no penalty.
What about if you’re helping your mate again by going 
first when you don’t have the honour?
Again, if the committee gets wind of it, you’re 
both disqualified!

THE PHOENIX GOLF SOCIETY

Everything you wanted to ask about the 
rules of golf but were too afraid to ask...

R&A Q&A

GREAT GOLFING QUOTES
 Golf is a game in which a ba$ one and a half inches in diameter is placed on a 
ba$ 8,000 miles in diameter. The object is to hit the sma$ ba$ but not the larger 
(John Cunningham).
 Golf is a game in which you ye$ “Fore!”, shoot six and write down five (Paul 
Harvey).
 I’d give up golf if I didn’t have so many sweaters (Bob Hope)
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BRENT VALLEY 2010 
COMPETITION WINNERS

Competition Men Competition Ladies

St David’s Joe Horvath St David’s Jayne Charlwood

St Patrick’s Noel Rutherford St Patrick’s Helen Weill

St George’s Martin Brennan St George’s Veronica Collins

St Andrew’s Joe Machado St Andrew’s Veronica Collins

Captain’s Geoff Raynor Captain’s Kathy Maloney

President’s Mick Hynes President’s Helen Weill

Order of Merit Joe Horvath Order of Merit Helen Weill

Club Championship Phillip Christides Club Championship Kathy Maloney

Pat McGlew Mike Cameron Spring Cup Annette Dillon

Brent Cup Jamie Lea Midsummer Salver Teresa Machado

Cremin Jamie Lea Burchmore Cup Helen Weill

Seniors Ray Black Letts Bowl Margaret Griffin

Foxes John Antunes Winter Cup Helen Weill

Teddies Richard Roberts Autumn Cup Annette Dillon

Rabbits Keith Hall Birdie Tree Helen Weill

Winter Singles Joe Hovarth

Summer Singles Mick Hynes

Winter Four Ba$ Ken Curtis/Frankie Burke

Summer Four Ba$ Jamie Lea/Mick Hynes

Jimmy Cup Matty Carthy

Bi$ Birmingham M. Carthy/Rick Harvey

Summer Greensomes John McFall/M. Halferty

Winter Greensomes Dave Flynn/Tom Murray

Jamie Lea (right) was the star of the annual prize-giving, 
scooping the men’s Order of Merit trophy, along with a num-
ber of other prizes. He also achieved the quite amazing feat 
of winning both the Cremin and the Brent Cup for the sec-
ond year running. Quite a testament to the consistency and 
exce$ence of Jamie’s golf in a$ seasons and in a$ weathers!
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NO. 5: BARACK OBAMA

George W Bush had a reputation for playing 
more golf than running his affairs of state, but 
his successor Barack Obama has already 
played more rounds of golf than Bush did 
during his entire term of office. As of 
October last year, he had played 52 rounds of 
golf since taking office. And then there’s time 
spent on the White House putting green 
(very handy having it right there outside your 
office). Bush played only 24 times. But neither 
came close to Dwight Eisenhower, who 
played more than 1,000 rounds during his 
eight years as President. 
In his defence, Brent Valley members will 
point out that a round of golf is sometimes 
precisely what is needed when a big decision 
has to be made. Barack may be pondering 
whether to invade Iran, while we may be 
thinking: a kebab or beans on toast for tea 
tonight? Business can be discussed with partners 
and complex problems resolved. Your brain can 
still be working, while your arms and legs are 
playing golf.

Obama had a particularly busy golfing schedule 
earlier this year. Between early April and the end 
of May, he played eight out of nine weekends. In 
May, the Icelandic volcano forced Obama to 
cancel a trip to meet the Polish president. What a 
shame. Oh well, golf anyone? Woohoo! And off 
Obama went to his course of choice, the Andrews 
Air Force Base for 18 holes.
A left-handed player, Obama may feel that he 
needs to put in the practice to end his Presidency 
a better golfer than George W. At the moment, 
his handicap of 16 is one stroke higher than 
Bush’s.

One of Obama’s frequent playing partners is the 
Vice-President, Joe Biden. Apparently they play 
for a dollar a hole. But isn’t the Vice-President 
supposed to holding the fort while the President 
is busy with other things, for example, playing a 
round of golf, you might ask. We need have no 
such fears. Whenever, the President and the Vice-
President sneak out of the White House for a 
quick 9, or more often 18, holes, they are 
accompanied by a caravan of golf carts carrying a 
military aide (carrying the nuclear code), a Secret 
Service representative and a doctor.

In the next edition of “Cool Golfers 
of the World”: Bobby Charlton

COOL GOLFERS OF THE WORLD

Above: Obama and his Vice-President, Joe Biden, on the 
White House putting green. Below-le/: Obama putting 
again, this time inside the White House
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COMPETITION RESULTS
MENS
CREMIN 1 ●  17/10/10

1st
2nd
3rd
4th
5th

Points
Jamie Lea 40
Scott Lea 39
Steve Cannon 37
Joe Horvath 37
David Flynn 36

CREMIN 2 ●  14/11/10

1st
2nd
3rd
4th
5th

Points
Jamie Lea 42
Mike Davis 41
John Antunes 40
Graeme Tollitt 40
Phillip Christides 38

CREMIN 3 ●  12/12/10

1st
2nd
3rd
4th
5th

Points
Larry Weill 40
Joe Horvath 40
Michael J Murphy 39
Richard Gray 37
Sean Diggins 37

LADIES
WINTER CUP 1 ●  3/10/10

1st
2nd
3rd
4th
5th

Points
Helen Weill 33
Veronica Collins 31
Annette Dillon 31
Mary Curtis 26
Teresa Brennan 24

LETTS BOWL ●  31/10/10

1st
2nd
3rd
4th
5th

Net score
Kathy Maloney 77
Margery Griffin 78
Teresa Machado 79
Veronica Collins 80
Barbara Murphy 81

WINTER CUP 2 ●  7/11/10

1st
2nd
3rd
4th
5th

Points
Veronica Collins 33
Kathy Maloney 32
Annette Dillon 27
Teresa Machado 27
Teresa Brennan 25

BURCHMORE CUP 2 ●  14/11/10

1st
2nd
3rd
4th
5th

Score
Helen Weill 72
Kathy Maloney 80
Veronica Collins 80
Jayne Charlwood 82
Annette Dillon 84

Le/: Helen Wei$, with her trademark “windmi$” swing, 
winner of the Ladies Winter Cup 1 and the Burchmore 
Cup.
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January February March April

Wed 5: Seniors Medal Wed 2: Seniors medal Wed 2: Seniors Medal Sat 2: Brent Cup 1, 
Summer Singles Qualifier

Sat 8: Ladies Winter 
Cup

Sat 5: Ladies Winter Cup Sat 5: Cremin 6,  Ladies 
Winter Cup

Sun 3: Brent Cup 1, 
Ladies MM, Summer 
Singles Qualifier, Phoenix

Sun 9: Ladies Winter 
Cup

Sun 6: Ladies Winter 
Cup

Sun 6: Cremin 6, Ladies 
Winter Cup, Phoenix

Wed 6: Seniors 
Stableford

Wed 12: Seniors 
Stableford

Wed 9: Seniors 
stableford

Wed 9: Seniors 
stableford

Sun 10: St 
George’s 
Competition

Sat 15: Cremin 4, Ladies 
Stableford

Sat 12: Cremin 5, Annual 
Dinner Dance

Sat 12: Mens 
Greensomes, Ladies 
Winter Cup

Wed 13: Seniors 
stableford

Sun 16: Cremin 4, Ladies 
Stableford, Brentside

Sun 13: Cremin 5, L 
Valentine Cup

Sun 13: Mens 
Greensomes, Ladies 
Winter Cup

Sat 16: Summer 4 Ball 
Qualifier, Ladies 
Stableford

Wed 19: Seniors Bogey Wed 16: Seniors bogey Thurs 17: St Patricks 
Day

Sun 17: Summer 4 Ball 
qualifier, Ladies 
Stableford, Brentside

Fri 21: Poker Fri 18: Poker Fri 18: Poker Wed 20: Seniors Bogey

Sun 23: Phoenix New 
Year Bash

Sat 19: Ladies Stableford Sun 20: St 
Patrick’s 
Competition

Wed 27: Seniors

Wed 26: Seniors Sun 20: Ladies 
Stableford, Brentside AM-
AM

Wed 23:  Seniors bogey Mon 29: Royal Wedding 
Bank Holiday

Wed 23:  Seniors Sat 26: Ladies Stableford

Sun 27: St David’s 
Competition

Sun 27: Cremin 
Final, Ladies Stableford, 
Brentside

Events Calendar

Thanks! Go to our advertisers, Keith Hall (Seniors and various photos), Bill Mulvanny (Brentside), 
Barrie Barker (Phoenix), Marge Griffin and Tom Murray (photos). If you have any ideas, photos or 
golfing theses for the newsletter, contact Richard Gray.
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WISHING ALL BRENT 
VALLEY MEMBERS AN 
EXCELLENT GOLFING 

2011!
Tuffin & Wren is an independently owned and run firm of Residential Estate Agents specialising in 
the sale & letting of quality homes in and around Ealing & Hanwell in West London.
Founded in 1989 by the original partners, Richard Tuffin & David Wren, the company has grown 
considerably since, moving to larger corner premises at the junction of Greenford Avenue & Cuckoo 
Lane in Hanwell  and the prominent corner premises at the junction of Northfield & Altenburg Ave-
nues in Ealing.
Employing a unique, distinctive marketing style that successfully marries the latest in digital  tech-
nology with a commitment to traditional  values such as personal service and attention to detail, our 
highly motivated sales & lettings teams, headed by the resident partners, can genuinely claim that 
whether buying, selling, renting or letting you'll be Sold On Our Service.

Hanwell

Address:
72 Greenford Avenue, Hanwell, 
London, W7 3QS
Tel: 020 8840 0993
Fax: 020 8579 8419

E-mail: homes@tuffin-wren.co.uk

Ealing

Address:
138 Northfield Avenue, Ealing
London, W13 9SB
Tel: 020 8566 3366
Fax: 020 8579 1715

mailto:homes@tuffin-wren.co.uk
mailto:homes@tuffin-wren.co.uk

